BOARD MEETING

The board of the League of Women Voters met Thursday, September 15, 1949, at 9:30 a.m., in the Association of Commerce conference room.

Mrs. Kuhns, Mrs. Reid, Mrs. Akers, Mrs. Cohen, Mrs. Doubleday, Mrs. Clifford Smith, Mrs. Robert Wood, Mrs. Reudi, Mrs. Lewis, Mrs. Stauber, and Mrs. Donovan.

The minutes of the last two board meetings were read and approved.

The Treasurer's report showing a balance of \$56.97 with 53 paid members, was read by Mrs. Akers, and approved by those present.

Mrs. Kuhns suggested that we ask Senator Smith and Mr. Ferguson to report to us on the Legislature, and also suggested 100% membership meetings in the homes of the members.

It was decided that the President should appoint a Calling Committee.

The Secretary was instructed to write a letter to Dr. Stine expressing our choice in topics suggested for three forums and our preference as to dates. It was decided that these three forums should take the place of our own General meeting in October.

The Board decided that there should be two to four discussion groups in the homes in October. Mrs. Kuhns will appoint a chairman for this committee, and Mrs. Birt will take care of the program.

Mrs. Wood, financial chairman, read a list of possible contributor's. The members of the Board took names to solicit and kits were given out. Mrs. Wood announced that Mrs. Bertha Pabst of the Washington staff would be present at a meeting on September 19, at 2:30 p.m. at the Association of Commerce conference room.

Meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Secretary.